
Mowing Informational Letter 
 

Mowing season is here. In an effort to prevent heavy grass cuttings from entering 
our drainage ditches blocking drainage; we have implemented a structured mowing 
schedule for Precinct 2. We don’t want to wait until the grass is so high we can bail hay; 
when this happens the high fresh cut grass enters our ditches, as a result, we have 
implemented a mowing schedule. As a part of our grass mowing and maintenance of our 
drainage we will begin to mow in areas of Pct 2 during the summer months. Please be 
aware we will have mowing tractors as well as inmate work crews out on the roadway 
picking up trash. Please observe all warning signs posted for work crew safety. Please use 
caution when driving near the mowers and observe all warning and safety signs.  

 
The county roadway and drainage mowing schedule program is essential to our 

rural areas in order to maintain our county roads and ditches allowing the water to drain 
properly from the roadway and along our ditches. If you have any questions; please 
contact the Jefferson County Road & Bridge Pct 2 -Road Division at 727-2173.  

*The weather may cause this schedule to be altered. 
 
Thank you for your patience and cooperation during our mowing season. We 

want to do all we can to maintain our mowing along our County roadways. Our mowing 
program is an important task in protecting and maintaining the drainage along our ditches 
and roadway.  

 
Thank you.  
 

 


